
September 2011 Minutes - 9/6/11 
 
The meeting was open at approximately 7:00 
 
Club Treasure, R. Stauffer reported an operating balance of $4,526.88 in addition 
to $5,000.00 we still have in the future fund. He also reported that by the end of 
the meeting, and after voting in two new members and three returning members, 
the membership will consist of 81 paid members. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

- It was reported that the small fabric runway strip is down and looking 
great. 

- It was reported that the Randy Covington Electric Fly-In was a success, 
but the bad weather certainly limited it’s potential. 

- Nathan and Ken reported that the solar panel control box project has not 
been forgotten, but that it has been hard setting aside time to get together 
and finish the design. 

- Ken Kayser reported that the “Old Geezer Day” (every Wednesday’s) 
gathering seems to be a success. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
- It was mentioned by one member that while he was flying out at the field, 

another member was continually doing “touch and goes” without calling 
out to others that were on the flight line, what his intentions were.  He 
expressed his concern that it is simply a matter of being considerate of 
others by calling out what their intentions are, whether it be a “touch and 
go” or a “high speed low pass” just as we all do when taking 
off……..calling out……”I’m taking off.”  It was agreed by all members 
present that everyone should always call out their intentions to all pilots on 
the flight line, at all times. 

- The same concerned member, as mentioned previously, also stated that 
he felt insecure by approaching the offending member himself to ask him 
to please be a little more considerate of others while on the flight line.  It 
was stated by most other members present, that if one does not feel 
comfortable approaching another person directly and one-on-one, that 
they should then find a board member or another senior member to then 
say something to the offending member. 

- It was also mentioned by a member that another particular member has a 
habit of listening to his MP3 via ear buds while flying at the same time.  
The concern was expressed, that by doing so, said individual cannot hear 
signals and warnings given by anyone else at the flight line or at the field 
in general.  It was agreed by all not to add another rule to the already long 



list of field rules, but for all people to use more “common sense” while 
flying at the field.  It was suggested that someone should calmly ask the 
individual not to listen to his MP3 while flying. 

- Philip Grimes reminded the club that we did vote and approve the 
purchase of a nice metal shed in which to store the mowers, but that we 
have not yet made the purchase that would cost about $600.00.  The shed 
will be around 12’ x 21’. 

- A motion was made and passed that will allow club treasure Rod Stauffer 
to re-allocate non-used funds in the budget towards field improvments. 

- I motion was made and passed to allocate about $1,000.00 for more rye 
grass seed that will be used for the runway and pit area. 

- It was suggested, by club President Nathan Bartley, to have a bulk item 
field clean-up day at the field, requiring people with trucks willing to haul 
out some of the really large bulky items stacked behind the storage 
building and Heli-Deli.  Adam Miller offered to bring his dump truck and 
haul off the items, if the items could be pre-stacked and ready to load.  
After a hard look at the calendar, it was decided that October 8th would be 
the next available Saturday to gather and stage for removal. 

- New member Gary Hauck offered to take pictures at the clubs events and 
pass them along to the webmaster, Tom Accure.  It was mentioned that 
Tom might want the pictures “cooked-down” before receiving the JPEG 
files to help speed things up on his end.  It was suggested that the two 
should get together and decide which how to deal with the pictures. 

- The club treasure Rod Stauffer suggested giving the nice folks at 
O’henry’s restaurant a $100.00 bill and a nice “Thank You” card for all of 
their support throughout the years, since the club will now meet at a 
different location each month.  All members present at the meeting 
approved the kind jester. 

- It was mentioned that the current flight line at the field, currently, is only 
defined by some square stones that are flush with the topsoil.  Several 
ideas came to mind, such as, painting lines between the stones once a 
month, to growing a grass strip like the club had done in the past, to 
simply “trimming” around the stones a little better each month.  Nothing 
was really decided, but, the majority leaned towards trimming the stones 
out a little better to see how much better they might stand out. 

- Member Ken Kayser suggested that the club should re-consider 
purchasing a permanent generator that could be placed and anchored on 
a small slab of concrete.  While admitting he was once opposed to the 
club spending money on such a project, Ken proposed that permanent 
unit at the field could really save the club time and money in the long run.  
Member and ex-military Ed Wolfkamp stated that he could find nice diesel 
military generators at military auctions.  It was then suggested that the 
club form a committee to find out what it would take to run an actual power 



line down to the field.  Ken volunteered to make some calls and check with 
the power company(s). 

- It was suggested to re-paint the old “Bill Doubs” filed sign that was off to 
the left of the field.  It was also suggested that the sign should be moved 
up the hill and a little closer to the road, making it more visible.  No exact 
plans were made as to who, when, and how to deal with the sign. 

- Philip Grimes raised the issue on how difficult the filed ditch lines are to 
trim, since there are not that many brush / weed killers we could use since 
the edges of the road are mainly defined by creeks, thus stating herbicides 
could leach into the waters of the creek. He stated how Adam Miller used 
his “bush hog” once and almost tore it up.  He suggested that the club 
purchase a “sickle bar” attachment that he could use for $150.00.  Nothing 
was really decided on what to do.  Charlie Lasley said he would buy the 
“sickle bar” and would make it available for the club to use. 

  

New members……… Ed Donnelly and Evan Arbaugh were voted in, bringing 
the roster to 81 members. 
 
50/50 was won by Joshua Kellam…………….who netted $34.00. 
 
As a reminder, the 2011 remaining event dates are: 
- October 13-16th (Giant Scale Event) – field event – 
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club form a committee to find out what it would take to run an actual power 



line down to the field.  Ken volunteered to make some calls and check with 
the power company(s). 

- It was suggested to re-paint the old “Bill Doubs” filed sign that was off to 
the left of the field.  It was also suggested that the sign should be moved 
up the hill and a little closer to the road, making it more visible.  No exact 
plans were made as to who, when, and how to deal with the sign. 

- Philip Grimes raised the issue on how difficult the filed ditch lines are to 
trim, since there are not that many brush / weed killers we could use since 
the edges of the road are mainly defined by creeks, thus stating herbicides 
could leach into the waters of the creek. He stated how Adam Miller used 
his “bush hog” once and almost tore it up.  He suggested that the club 
purchase a “sickle bar” attachment that he could use for $150.00.  Nothing 
was really decided on what to do.  Charlie Lasley said he would buy the 
“sickle bar” and would make it available for the club to use. 

  

New members……… Ed Donnelly and Evan Arbaugh were voted in, bringing 
the roster to 81 members. 
 
50/50 was won by Joshua Kellam…………….who netted $34.00. 
 
As a reminder, the 2011 remaining event dates are: 
- October 13-16th (Giant Scale Event) – field event – 
 
 
 
Kab                                                                    9-6-11 



September 2011 Minutes - 9/6/11 
 
The meeting was open at approximately 7:00 
 
Club Treasure, R. Stauffer reported an operating balance of $4,526.88 in addition 
to $5,000.00 we still have in the future fund. He also reported that by the end of 
the meeting, and after voting in two new members and three returning members, 
the membership will consist of 81 paid members. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

- It was reported that the small fabric runway strip is down and looking 
great. 

- It was reported that the Randy Covington Electric Fly-In was a success, 
but the bad weather certainly limited it’s potential. 

- Nathan and Ken reported that the solar panel control box project has not 
been forgotten, but that it has been hard setting aside time to get together 
and finish the design. 

- Ken Kayser reported that the “Old Geezer Day” (every Wednesday’s) 
gathering seems to be a success. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
- It was mentioned by one member that while he was flying out at the field, 

another member was continually doing “touch and goes” without calling 
out to others that were on the flight line, what his intentions were.  He 
expressed his concern that it is simply a matter of being considerate of 
others by calling out what their intentions are, whether it be a “touch and 
go” or a “high speed low pass” just as we all do when taking 
off……..calling out……”I’m taking off.”  It was agreed by all members 
present that everyone should always call out their intentions to all pilots on 
the flight line, at all times. 

- The same concerned member, as mentioned previously, also stated that 
he felt insecure by approaching the offending member himself to ask him 
to please be a little more considerate of others while on the flight line.  It 
was stated by most other members present, that if one does not feel 
comfortable approaching another person directly and one-on-one, that 
they should then find a board member or another senior member to then 
say something to the offending member. 

- It was also mentioned by a member that another particular member has a 
habit of listening to his MP3 via ear buds while flying at the same time.  
The concern was expressed, that by doing so, said individual cannot hear 
signals and warnings given by anyone else at the flight line or at the field 
in general.  It was agreed by all not to add another rule to the already long 



list of field rules, but for all people to use more “common sense” while 
flying at the field.  It was suggested that someone should calmly ask the 
individual not to listen to his MP3 while flying. 

- Philip Grimes reminded the club that we did vote and approve the 
purchase of a nice metal shed in which to store the mowers, but that we 
have not yet made the purchase that would cost about $600.00.  The shed 
will be around 12’ x 21’. 

- A motion was made and passed that will allow club treasure Rod Stauffer 
to re-allocate non-used funds in the budget towards field improvments. 

- I motion was made and passed to allocate about $1,000.00 for more rye 
grass seed that will be used for the runway and pit area. 

- It was suggested, by club President Nathan Bartley, to have a bulk item 
field clean-up day at the field, requiring people with trucks willing to haul 
out some of the really large bulky items stacked behind the storage 
building and Heli-Deli.  Adam Miller offered to bring his dump truck and 
haul off the items, if the items could be pre-stacked and ready to load.  
After a hard look at the calendar, it was decided that October 8th would be 
the next available Saturday to gather and stage for removal. 

- New member Gary Hauck offered to take pictures at the clubs events and 
pass them along to the webmaster, Tom Accure.  It was mentioned that 
Tom might want the pictures “cooked-down” before receiving the JPEG 
files to help speed things up on his end.  It was suggested that the two 
should get together and decide which how to deal with the pictures. 

- The club treasure Rod Stauffer suggested giving the nice folks at 
O’henry’s restaurant a $100.00 bill and a nice “Thank You” card for all of 
their support throughout the years, since the club will now meet at a 
different location each month.  All members present at the meeting 
approved the kind jester. 

- It was mentioned that the current flight line at the field, currently, is only 
defined by some square stones that are flush with the topsoil.  Several 
ideas came to mind, such as, painting lines between the stones once a 
month, to growing a grass strip like the club had done in the past, to 
simply “trimming” around the stones a little better each month.  Nothing 
was really decided, but, the majority leaned towards trimming the stones 
out a little better to see how much better they might stand out. 

- Member Ken Kayser suggested that the club should re-consider 
purchasing a permanent generator that could be placed and anchored on 
a small slab of concrete.  While admitting he was once opposed to the 
club spending money on such a project, Ken proposed that permanent 
unit at the field could really save the club time and money in the long run.  
Member and ex-military Ed Wolfkamp stated that he could find nice diesel 
military generators at military auctions.  It was then suggested that the 
club form a committee to find out what it would take to run an actual power 
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